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ONE WORKER KILLED, THREE OTHERS INJURED 
 
Saint John, NB: The Workplace Health, Safety and Compensation Commission (WHSCC) is 
investigating an accident on the Trans-Canada Highway that claimed the life of a 62-year-old 
man. 
 
A road crew member with the Department of Transportation was killed today when struck by a 
Chebogue Fisheries Ltd., transport truck on the eastbound lane of TCH #2, near exit 452. Three 
other workers were injured and are being treated in the Moncton City Hospital.  
 
The Department of Transportation crew was erecting signage and preparing the area for asphalt 
patching when the truck hit them. Two WHSCC officers were dispatched as soon as the accident 
was reported, and are still investigating to determine whether there were violations to the 
Occupational Health and Safety Act. At this time, no orders have been written or charges laid. 
 

 
  
 
ABOUT THE WHSCC  
The WHSCC administers no-fault workplace accident and disability insurance for employers and 
their workers, funded solely through assessments on employers. The WHSCC is committed to 
the prevention of workplace injuries and accidents through education and the enforcement of the 
Occupational Health and Safety Act.  
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